MAYO CLINIC ROCHESTER, MINNESOTA

SECTION ON UROLOGY

DR. WILLIAM F. BRAASCH
DR. JOHN L. CRENSHAW
DR. GERSHOM J. THOMPSON
DR. JOHN L. EMMETT
DR. EDWARD N. COOK
DR. THOMAS L. POOL

June 10, 1941

Dear Fred:

Just a short line to tell you that I am delighted for many reasons that you were recently elected President of the American Medical Association. A number of your friends here in the Clinic have similarly expressed their pleasure. More power to you! Please accept my heartiest congratulations. With best personal regards, I am

Very sincerely,

Gershom J. Thompson, M. D.

GJT:DAN

Dr. Fred W. Rankin 271 West Short Street Lexington, Kentucky